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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 29th October at 7.30pm.
Present     

                                      Mr B. Lamb                                Chairman of Council     
                                      Mr M. Benson                             Mr R. Leithall
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                Mr R. Maycock   
                                      Mr P. Dennis                               Mr R. Piper      
                                      Dr N. Harmsworth                      Mr A. Sadleir

                                      Rev N. Law                                 Mr K. Smith
1206. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Boot-Handford and Mrs Rogers due to family business.    

1207. Declaration of Interest.

Mr Smith declared an interest in BAUFC and Allotments.

Mr Sadleir & Mr Benson declared an interest in the Bere Peninsula Community Plan.
1208. Chairman's Report.             
1. Congratulations to everybody who made the Civic reception for Jane & Andy Morton such a success, and to Mike for the excellent report.

2. Annual Parish Social, this used to be in January- when would members like to have it? What form and where, during meeting could you scribble answers to these three questions on a scrap of paper please?

3. It would appear that the Parish was unscathed from Sunday’s storm. Are there any lessons to learn?

4. The Plans Committee have just decided to respond to the Planning Inspectorate’s letter asking for reactions to the Developer’s appeal.

5. Last Thursday, Mike and I attended a Super Links meeting of WDBC and Parish Councillors at Meldon Hall. Almost entirely about money or the lack of it! Good presentation by John Hart, leader of DCC and Phillip Sanders leader of WDBC about the cuts over next four years and how they intend to tackle them. Also Lisa Buckle head of finance at WDBC discussed the Council Tax Support Grant to Parish Councils which could be cut by 13.66%, this is based on level of support to those who claim Council Tax Benefit = will explain etc. This means that our allocation would reduce from £7,413 to £6,400 a loss of £1,012.62 which will mean this Council will have to load this onto our precept.
6. Remembrance Sunday is on 10 November and we are asked to assemble at 10.45 for the Bere Ferrers Ceremony and just after 2pm for the Bere Alston Ceremony and march to Church. I do hope that you can join us.

1209 Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1a)  Mr Smith reported that the trees by the light on the footpath between the Social Club and The  

       Close are overgrown and shielding the light. Clerk to contact DC Lighting.

 b)   The trees outside the flats opposite school have grown so big they are cutting the light out from  

        the properties, the leaves are falling and causing a problem on the pavements. Contact highways 

        about keeping the pavements clear.  

2.    Mr Sadleir and Mr Benson have been approached about the deterioration of the grass verge. Mr 

Sadleir felt it was a potential public safety issue. Mr. Lamb challenged Mr. Sadleir as to whether     he should declare an interest. Refer to F&GP.

3.    Mr Benson- After the storms we need to look at the provision of sandbags. These are all

       locked away in container. Clerk to obtain the padlock combination and circulate to all  

      Councillors.
4.   Mr Dennis- There are two street lights out in West View Road. Mr Dennis has also had a member

      of the public who is partially sighted who has had a problem with overgrown hedges between 

      Pilgrim Court car park and Bedford Street, contact Helen Dobby.

5.   The Clerk sought payment of the following cheques

a)  Beregen donation to drainage work                              £1,554.34.
b) Devon Bark Labour & use of generator to                    
   £45.00

remove steels after removal of wooden animal.

c) Adam Smith Extending electrics into cemetery store.   
 £435.00

d) DCC Michaelmas ½ yearly payment.                              
 £300.00

e) Mr Lamb reimbursement for Jane & Andy Morton      
 £158.29.
Celebrations, plus printing photos for DC highways.           
f) BT Internet Service.                                                          £101.52    

g) Ring & Ride Donation
                                                   £50.00

h) CAB Donation                                                                     £50.00

Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Dr Harmsworth.                                       

1210. To approve & adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 24th September and taken as read,
          deal with matters arising.
           Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mrs Chapman.
        
Mr Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.
SO RESOLVED

1211. To approve and the minutes of Full Council held on 24th September as a true record and taken 
as read.
Mr Lamb proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.               
Matters Arising.
Minute 1167(1125) Drawings received and dealt with by F&GP.       
Minute1167 (1135) The paint has been removed from under the stage.
Minute 1168      It is noted that Mr Leithall proposed suspend Standing Orders these were not 

                           reinstated.
Mr Leithall proposed that Standing Orders should have been reinstated seconded by  

              Mr Benson.

Minute 1171    There was an error with Mr Benson’s report, this is the reason it was not sent out with  

                         the minutes, copies are now available.
SO RESOLVED

1212. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces Precept meeting held on 1st October and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.

Matters Arising
Minute 1180(3b) Mr. Benson will be looking into the cleaning of the play park corner, to ascertain a date for this work.
Mr Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.
SO RESOLVED
1213. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on 8th October and take 
as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson. 
Matters Arising.
Minute 1187 Mr Benson had visited the Dog Exercise Field over the weekend and noticed breeze blocks in the skip. Mr. Benson asked if this was fly tipping. Clerk to investigate.
Minute 1190 With regards the new mower, Clerk to contact Horrabridge Parish Council to ask them to Road Tax the mower with limited use. 
Mr Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Dennis.

SO RESOLVED

1214. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on the 22nd 
October and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Rev Law proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Sadleir.           
Matters Arising.

Minute 1193(1) Mr. Lamb has now received the consultation on the Mobile Library service. The funding has been reduced from £400,000 to £200,000. They intend to eliminate stops where there are fewer than 3 users. Out of the eight vans four are being taken off the road as they are uneconomical to repair.

Mr. Lamb felt that as Council could not rescind this decision. This is a service we should be encouraging, and advising that it would be better to keep to the same date each month. Mr. Benson felt it was Parish Council’s initiative to respond. Refer to F. & G. P.  

Minute 1193(2b) Mr. Benson gave a report on the Bere Peninsula Community Plan which is bound with and forms part of these minutes. Rev. Law proposed that a donation of £250 be given towards the admin for the Community Plan, seconded by Mr. Leithall.


Rev Law proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.
SO RESOLVED

1215. Internal Audit.

Mr. Benson and Mrs Chapman carried out the internal audit; all was satisfactory.
1216. Report from Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council and Plymouth Marine Liaison Group.
Mr Benson gave a report on West Devon Borough Council which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.

Mr Benson gave a report on the Plymouth Marine Liaison Group which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.

1217. Correspondence.

1. Jane & Andy Morton   
Letter of thanks to the Parish Council for organizing and making the Celebration event such a successful and enjoyable afternoon, for us and all our guests.
2. PCSO Seonaid Greenwood Crime statistics from 22nd September – 25th October.
3x Assault  one of which was Domestic Related and the other one is being dealt with by Restorative Justice.
1xCommon Assault   

2xBurglary      one of which is related to the above Common Assault

2xCriminal Damage to Property  one of which is related to the Primary School
4 were done in 1 night, a couple of names have been mentioned but at the moment no actual proof.

Reporting person had mislaid some money, no one had actually taken it.

The other one was some pallets etc. were taken from an allotment which were found whilst the new owner was clearing it up.

For the next 2 or 3 weeks, there will be a couple of PCSOs from different areas working together to try to deter any more damage/ASB in the allotted areas, but this will be spread over West Devon area.

As the days get shorter, we again rely on the ears and eyes of the Parish to try to deter any problems which occur by informing us of names etc. if possible without putting yourself in any danger.

3. Peter Dale South Hams Council.
Mr. Dale is being asked by D.C.C. Flood Risk Manager if we have suffered any flooding in our Council area over the weekend, particularly properties. Could we let him know if we are aware of any incidents please?
Mr. Dennis of 18 West View Road had water flooding into his garage.

4. Cllr. John Sheldon. W.D.B.C.

“Following the West Devon Broadband Working Group Meeting at which Connecting Devon & Somerset attended, it was noted that this event should be open to all Councillors in West Devon and South Hams. We should have construction announcements very soon for the Superfast 2014 roll-out.
Better Broadband- Presented by Cosmic (Courtesy of Somerset County Council) 6.30pm West Devon Borough Council. Wednesday 6th November”. Anyone wishing to attend please let the Clerk now.

5. Brenda Winn Bere Alston War Memorial.

“A previous resident of Bere Alston, consequently still having family in the village. I am a weekly visitor to the village.

Whilst I appreciate that we cannot live in the past I find the item on Facebook very upsetting, i.e. it was reported that allegedly the cubs were walking all over the War Memorial.
Several months back I did mention to Mrs Patterson how neglected the Memorial looked only to find that she had previously priced up railings and approached Council to see what could be done.

The Rev Law stated that he had spoken with the Cub leader, it was an educational exercise to ascertain information. The Rev Law felt that the turn out on Remembrance Day by the younger generation was excellent, showing their respect for those who died in the War from this Parish. 

6.West Devon Borough Council News Releases.


1. Bargain Composter could be solution for autumn leaves.


    W.D.B.C. has a stock of large 300 litre home composters which are available to residents for just 

    £12 each- they would normally cost £16.

2. ‘Virtual’ ceremony to mark twinning anniversary.

The thirty year twinning relationship between West Devon and Wesseling in Germany has been   

marked with a ‘virtual’ ceremony. W.D.B.C. Mayor Cllr William Cann OBE, recorded a video 

message which will be sent to his civic counterparts in the German town, south of Cologne on the 

River Rhine. To mark the anniversary the Members’ Room at the Council Offices is being named 
 ’The Wesseling Room’
     
3. Respect you recycling box.

    “It seems the humble recycling box needs a little more respect after W.D.B.C. revealed some of 

    the ways they are being used. The containers cost up to £5 each and recent research has shown that 

   too many are being thrown away or used for other things-meaning unnecessary cost to council tax 

   payers. The Borough Council has come up with the top five list of misuses:

1. Toy Box
      2. Pet food storage       3. Growing vegetables or herbs   4. Rubbish bin  5 Filling with concrete to hold up bollards.

     “If everyone, took care of their recycling containers and used them to their full potential, we    

      could save about £18,000 per year- that’s a direct saving which could help keep council tax  

      down or be used for a better purpose.


4.Changing housing needs predicted by 2013.

   A key report which sets out the expected housing requirements for West Devon over the next 18 

   years says one of the biggest challenges will be providing a range of homes to meet people’s needs.

   The Strategic Housing Market Needs Assessment (SHMNA) identifies the predicted housing    

   requirements across the whole housing market area which covers West Devon, Cornwall,  

   Dartmoor National Park, Plymouth and the South Hams.
   For West Devon, the report shows that population growth is set to continue between now and 2031 

   placing a continuing demand on the need for new homes.
6. For Information.

     Healthwatch Voices October issue.

     West Devon Town & Parish Voice.
1218 .Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
(1) Mr Lansdell last Friday at midday three black bags were dumped at the Cemetery gate, if it is the rubbish this should not have been put out that early.
(2) Mr. Lansdale stated that the Council minutes on the website are poor, spelling errors and items that are stated as being bound with the minutes could not be found. Mr. Benson explained to Mr. Lansdell that there had been an error by himself and that was the reason this was missing.

(3) Mr. Lansdell with regards the grit. There is a pile at the end of The Down at Highcross and also at the bottom of Ley Lane. 

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed this 26th November 2013.          
Chairman……………………………….
Reports for BFPC Full Council October 2013 

This report on WDBC has an element of deja-vu. T18 or the Transformation programme is monopolising most of our thoughts, for those who don’t know this is a way for the council to make vast savings, but continue to provide the services required by residents. Members have been participating in numerous workshops and even taking a coach trip to Wiltshire to see how other councils do their work. A vote will take place next week and after that will begin the process of blueprinting the systems required -watch this space. 

Elsewhere in the Council Janet Rosser the longstanding secretary of the Chief Exec and Major has retired and a presentation made to Wesseling to mark the 30th anniversary of the twinning of the German city and West Devon. To save costing a recording was made of the presentation which was sent to Wesseling. The members room has been renamed the Wesseling room.  

Port of Plymouth Marine Liaison October meeting 

I attended the last meeting held in the Plymouth Guildhall. There was a presentation on developments within the Coastal Zone between the high and low water mark, these would include harbours, marinas and sea walls, household jetties do not require planning permission but do require MMO Consent. The European Marine site has special protection for migrating birds, and underwater activities, as many marine plants only survive this far north, because of our mild maritime climate. The Tamar Estuaries plan rollout is going well but the introduction of the MCZ’s has not been announced.

Plymouth Plan is going out to consultation; this will include improving access to water and guidance to all local authorities. The issue of bathing water and missed connections effect on it was discussed. Quality sampling was mentioned Environment Agency will end in March next year. Work will shortly start on a new cycle way including the old railway bridge at Laira. There was a presentation on SPART the removal of Marine Litter with the aim of not using plastic within the marine environment. This was followed by work on a review of fishing, bylaws to prevent towed fishing, illegal fishing & prosecution. The meeting finished with the QHM requesting that boat owners ensured that their craft were secure during the winter months.

Bere Peninsula Community Plan 

As you will know the Community Plan Group launched the questionnaire on September 25th. All 1460 homes within the peninsula should have received copies of the survey document, many delivered by the Bere Alston Trekkers; this survey was also available on line through Survey Monkey. A whole series of promotions have been used to encourage residents to return the completed document before the October 31st deadline .A window display was created at the bottom of Bedford St; this contained changing banners and such things as a model railway and village. On top of this a series of posters again with changing messages put up around the whole peninsula. These were backed up by press releases in the Tavistock Times, Bere Link, and latterly Evening Herald, Western Morning News, Radio Devon, Heart FM, Facebook &twitter. Two questionnaire sessions have been held in Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers all to encourage returns in the twelve ballot boxes placed in locations throughout the parish. Returns have also been made through this council’s post box. Printing of the questionnaire was paid for directly by the Tamar Valley AONB; however there are many other costs that will need to be paid for. Our budget breakdown indicated that the overall costs will amount to £2300. West Devon & Devon CC will be providing grants of £500 each. This council agreed to earmark reserves of up to £1500 to assist with the process. So far £200 have been paid to the group, I would formally request a further £250, to help with cash flow to cover the costs of printing all these promotional material. 
